

P O Box 182 WANAKA 9305 Ph: (03) 443 7888 Manager@wanakagolf.co.nz

17 November 2021

Dear Engineering Approval team,

<u>Application for consent to upgrade the existing rock wall at the entrance to Wanaka Golf Club</u> Inc.

Please find attached; location map, photos of work started already, current licence to occupy this road reserve, emails to QLDC on the matter to date.

The Wanaka Golf Club Inc. would like to upgrade the existing rock wall and garden that was there, sorry we did not take any photos before the work commenced.

There were previously a stack of 5 large boulders plus a lavender garden with wooden sign.

This will become a more attractive rock wall 1m high x 9m wide with a new metal sign the same size. Grass will be re-turfed and returned to a higher quality state than before beside the path/track.

The object of the work is to beatify the Wanaka Golf Club entranceway, using the same area that was already landscaped before, but omitting the lavender garden and increasing the size of and professional standard of the rock wall. The contractor is Aspiring Earthmoving hired to complete the rock wall. If you have any questions about the wall construction, please contact them on cecildriver@gmail.com phone 021 1277745.

We have asked to be invoiced for the \$640 Consent fee.

Please advise when works can re-commence

Yours Sincerely

Kim Badger Manager

Wanaka Golf Club Inc.